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Freetown Cemetery Commission 

Minutes of the Thursday, January 19, 2012 Meeting 

City Hall, 1 Government Center, Fall River, Mass. 

 

Present: Keven Desmarais and Mike McCue. 

 

Absent: Adrianne Levesque. 

 

Guests: Richard Gonsalves (Fall River Assessor) and Jorge Garcia (Engineer). 

 

Call to order: Chairman Mike McCue called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of November 7, 2011, were passed over. 

 

Mother's Brook Cemetery 

The purpose of this meeting was to resolve an error with Fall River's assessors' maps regarding the absence of 

a property line dividing the cemetery from the Troy Hill Estates condominiums.  The meeting originated in the 

Assessors Office at the City Hall in Fall River, but was quickly moved to the Planning Department. 

 

Mr. Gonsalves asked for a description of what constituted the error.  Mr. McCue produced a copy of the site 

plan for Troy Hill Estates Condominiums dated March 30, 1987, which showed a property line dividing the 

condominium property from the cemetery property, marked on the plan as "Town of Freetown Cemetery 

(Ministerial Lot)".  He stated that is the line the Cemetery Commission would like restored. 

 

Mr. Garcia brought up an aerial photograph on his computer showing the property lines as they currently exist 

in Fall River's GIS program superimposed over the photography.  The stone wall along the north line of the 

cemetery was clearly visible, and it could be seen on the 1987 plan that the stone wall is the property line.  

Stone walls were also shown to be the property lines of the cemetery on a 1951 plan for the layout and 

construction of Route 24. 

 

Mr. Gonsalves asked if there were any deeds relating to the property.  Mr. McCue produced a copy of a deed 

from Samuel Lynde to the Town of Freetown dated June 2, 1710, which had been obtained from the Registry 

of Deeds in Taunton.  He stated there were no more recent deeds for the cemetery property.  Mr. Gonsalves 

felt the 1710 deed was sufficient.  Mr. Desmarais asked if a new deed should be written and recorded giving 

the modern description of the cemetery, but Mr. Gonsalves felt this was not necessary. 

 

A question was also raised as to the ownership of the Valentine Cemetery, which in Fall River's assessors' 

records is listed as Freetown Meetinghouse Cemetery.  Mr. McCue stated that although he did not know the 

ownership of the cemetery, there are no records indicating it belongs to the Town of Freetown. 

 

Next Meeting 

No further meetings were scheduled. 

 

Meeting Adjourned 

The meeting adjourned without vote at 12:15p. 

 

 

This is a True Record by me. 

 

 

Attest:  _____________________________ 

             Michael T. McCue, Chairman 
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